

Gold Star Wives of America, Inc.

LEE

540 N. Lombardy St. • Arlington, VA 22203-1060 • (703) 527-7706

March 30, 2006

The Honorable Michael J. Rogers U.S. House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

Dear Representative Rogers:

On behalf of Gold Star Wives of America, Inc., I wish to thank you for introducing H.R. 5037, "Respect for America's Fallen Heroes Act." We certainly support this bill as it's the right thing to do to provide honor and dignity to our fallen heroes.

Gold Star Wives of America sponsors a chat-room for new widows of the Global War on Terrorism and it has not been pleasant for new widows to see or read about demonstrations at cemeteries. These survivors want their loved ones who fought and died for our country to be provided respect and honor in a peaceful setting, especially during a funeral or memorial service.

We will ask our friends and family members to contact their representatives to cosponsor H.R. 5037. We want this bill to pass as soon as possible.

Sincerely,

Rose Elizabeth Lee

Chair, Legislative Committee Gold Star Wives of America, Inc.